
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
In the last week before the holidays, Mr Rose, our Art Lead Teacher, organised for Y1 children to go and see the 
Wildlife for Wild Life Sculpture Exhibition along the river Thames from London Bridge station to Tower Bridge.  
I wanted to share some photos and comments with you. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Inspired by the excited reports from the children, I went to see the exhibition for myself in the holidays. I can highly 
recommend going for a stroll along the Thames to see the sculptures. It is an amazing sight.  
The exhibition is open until March, 18th 2024.  
 

The week beginning, Monday 26th February, is going to be a very busy week. The Governors have informed me that the 
interviews for the new headteacher will take place on Tuesday, 27th February 2024. they have shortlisted 2 strong 
candidates. All going well, the governors may appoint the new headteacher by the end of the week.  
Tuesday, 27th and Thursday, 28th February we are holding our Spring Term parent consultation meetings. If you have not 
already booked an appointment, please make sure that you do so as soon as possible.  
This is your opportunity to speak to the class teacher about your child.  
 

The children in Year 5 and Year 6 will take part in ‘Whisper Me Happy’ workshops on Thursday. The workshops are aimed 
at 9-11 year old children to improve their mental health and wellbeing.  
I would like to remind all parents  of the opportunity to train as a home-start volunteer. The training will take place on 
Thursday, 29th February in our Community Room from 0930 in the morning to 1430 in the afternoon. 
 

Friday’s assembly will be presented by 2H. The assembly will be based on their recent learning in History about the  
Great Fire of London. I look forward to welcoming  you. 
 

Finally, it is with sadness that I have to announce that Ms Qureshi (Y5Q) is leaving us at the end of this week. I would like 
to thank her for all her hard work and dedication and wish her all the best for the future.  
From next week until then end of the academic year, Mr Cremin will be the full-time teacher in Y5.  
Mr Cremin is an experienced teacher, who has worked at Chalkhill Primary School in the past.  
If you have any comments or concerns, please do not hesitate to come and talk to me. I will be available during parents 
evening.  
 
Kind regards 
 

Mrs Shanker 

 
 
 
 
 

Friday 23rd February 2024 

My favourite part of the trip 
was the River Thames, it is so 
big I thought is an ocean.' 

'My favourite part of the trip 
was when we were finding the 
sculptures.' 

My favourite part of the trip was 
when we came close to the     
Tower Bridge, looks like a castle.' 

'I liked the HMS Bel-
fast Ship, looks like 
Titanic' 



 

‘Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility’  
 

Here at Chalkhill Primary, we are committed to keeping our  children and school community safe. If you have a 
concern regarding any children or adult please contact us immediately.  
 

For urgent Child Protection matters, outside of school hours, please contact:   
Brent Family Front Door - Tel: 020 8937 4300 or email: brent.lscb@brent.gov.uk  

 
 
 
 

 

    Friday 23rd February 2024 

Parking outside the school 
 

Parents/Carers we request that you do not park outside the school gates.  Stopping the car in the middle of the road to drop 
off  children blocks the road.  
This causes danger to yourself, your child/children and other members of our community.  
When you drop your child/children to school by car, please, park up somewhere safely, turn off your engine and walk your 
child/children into school.  
We kindly request that you are respectful to our neighbours and other families in our school community.    
        Thank you. 

   Breakfast & Afterschool Club -Y-tec 
 

For further information/register you may contact Y-Tec. Moji contact number is 07459 339 445 /07440 204 540                   
Please makes sure all payments are made on time if you wish to use this service. 

 

School Arrears  
 

All Breakfast Club payments 
must be made on time If you 

wish to use this service.  
 

 
 

If you are having any difficulties please 
arrange an appointment to see the 

Head teacher or School Bursar. 

Week commencing  
19th February 2024 

 

 goes to:  

5O & 6E 
With     

98.6%  
 

Attendance 
 

Whole school attendance 
93.4% 

 

We always aim to be above 96% 

Dates For Your Diary 
Spring Term Assembly Timetable 

Friday 1st March - 2H 

Friday 8th March - 1Z 

Friday 15th March - 5O 

Thursday 28th March - Year 4 

  

Parent Consultations for Reception-Year 6 
Tuesday 27th February 2024 - 3.30pm-6.30pm 

Thursday 29th February 2024 - 3.30pm-5.30pm 

Please your book your parent consultations. 







Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As part of the wraparound childcare programme Brent is currently mapping the before and after school 
childcare provision available in the borough.  As part of this we want to seek parents’ and carers views 
on the childcare they currently use for their primary school aged children. 
 
We would be grateful if you could share the survey below as part of your forthcoming newsletters and 
associated communications with your parents and parents of primary school aged children. 
 
Before and after school childcare for primary school aged children – Your views matter 
The government’s ambition is that by 2026, all parents and carers of primary school-aged children who 
need it will be able to access term time childcare in their local area from 8am-6pm Monday to Friday, 
so that parents can access employment.  This childcare will continue to be paid for by parents and  
carers. Some families can access additional support to pay for childcare eg. through tax free childcare 
or the childcare element of universal credit.  We want to know your views on the childcare you  
currently use and how you think this offer can be improved.   
 
 

Please share your views here: 
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/MXIRYR/  

 

 
 
 
If you have any questions about the wrap around programme please do not hesitate to get in touch. 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Jane 

Jane Stewart 
Partnership and Development Lead 
Children and Young People 
Brent Council 
 
020 8937 3270 
 
www.brent.gov.uk 
@Brent_Council 
 

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2023/10/27/before-and-after-school-childcare-what-is-wraparound-childcare/
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/MXIRYR/
http://www.brent.gov.uk/
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